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Let the Adventure continue: Principal’s Message 
 

Season's Greetings Broadview Families! 

As we wind down 2020 it is incumbent on all of us to reflect on the challenges, we faced throughout 

this unprecedented year and contemplate the following questions: What if 2020 is the wakeup call, 

we needed to recalibrate? What if 2020 is necessary to put us on a better path? What if, in hindsight, 

2020 proves to be the most pivotal year of our lives? 

As of today, we have approximately 285 students whose families opted for on campus learning with 

the rest of our students e-learning from home. Instruction continues to be provided virtually for all 

our students. Overall indicators in all academic areas, during the e-learning period, are pointing 

toward increased academic gains.  

We thank you for your continued support as we continue the virtual learning journey. Please assist us by making sure that students are 

logged on in a timely manner and are engaged for the duration of the school day.  

Our School Board will be convening on December 9
th to

 discuss implications for the second half of the school year. Any new information 

will be shared with you thereafter.  

The holidays are a time for giving, counting your blessings, and an opportunity to assist those that are less fortunate. A little kindness goes 

a very long way!!  We thank you for your continued support and on behalf of my entire staff we wish you the HAPPIEST OF HOLIDAY! 

Proud to be your Principal, 

Dr. Josh Kisten  

 

  

 

 

 



Adventures of the Holiday Season! 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  



School-wide Positive Behavior: We SOAR! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



The Adventure continues: Code of Conduct 

 
The Code of Student Conduct, Policy 5.8, provides specific information regarding 

the rules that all students are expected to adhere to, as well as consequences for 

violations. Important among these rules are consistent and timely attendance, 

respect for people and property, appropriate dress, technology usage, student 

publications, student activities, student records and the right to appeal, including 

grievance procedures. The School Board of Broward County, Florida, approves 

and affirms its support of the Code of Student Conduct, Policy 5.8. 

 

Every school year, parents must fill out back to school forms for their child. For parents’ convenience, these forms 

can be completed online. Just click on the links below to get answers to frequently asked questions and to get started. 

https://www.browardschools.com/codeofconduct 

Complete Our Easy-to-Use Online Forms 

 

Parents who prefer to fill out hard copies of the back to school forms can download the forms using the links 

below.  The forms are provided in multiple languages.  Completed forms must be submitted to your child's school.  

English Version 

Traducción Española 

Ayisyen / kreyòl Tradiksyon 

Tradução em Português 

https://www.browardschools.com/codeofconduct
https://www.browardschools.com/Page/38091
https://www.browardschools.com/cms/lib/FL01803656/Centricity/Domain/13726/Final%20SY%202020-21%20COSC%20BSF%20Signature%20%20v%202%2007-14-20%20v1.pdf
https://www.browardschools.com/cms/lib/FL01803656/Centricity/Domain/13726/Code%20of%20Conduct%20Signature%20Forms%202020-21%20Spanish.pdf
https://www.browardschools.com/cms/lib/FL01803656/Centricity/Domain/13726/Code%20of%20Conduct%20Signature%20Forms%20Haitian%20Creole.pdf
https://www.browardschools.com/cms/lib/FL01803656/Centricity/Domain/13726/Code%20of%20Conduct%20Signature%20Forms%202020-21_Portuguese.pdf


  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Stakeholders, 

You are invited to participate in the development and/or give input for the 2020-21 

School Improvement Plan which includes the Title 1 Plan Addendum.  Please 

contact Mrs. Davis, the School Advisory Chair (SAC) for more information on how 

you can give your input @ 754-322-5500.  

Thank you for in advance for your input.  

 

https://www.browardschools.com/title1 

      

https://www.browardschools.com/title1


  



 

 
Broadview Elementary School 

A Title 1 School 
1800 SW 62nd Avenue North Lauderdale, Fl 33068 

Phone: 754-322-5500 Fax: 754-322-5540 

 

School Advisory Council and Broadview Parent Nights  

2020-2021  

 
Thursday, September 10

th

    First SAC Meeting  

Thursday, October 15
th

   SAC Meeting  

       

Thursday, November 12
th

   SAC Meeting  

Thursday, December 10
th

   SAC Meeting  

       

Thursday, January 21st   SAC Meeting  

Thursday, February 25
th

   SAC Meeting  

        

  Thursday, March 11
th

     SAC Meeting  

  Thursday, April 15
th

    SAC Meeting  

         

  Thursday, May 13
sth

   Last SAC Meeting  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click on the link below to join Broadview’s Parent and Student Canvas 

https://browardschools.instructure.com/courses/1082503 

 

 

https://browardschools.instructure.com/courses/1082503


  



  



 



  



  



The Adventure in Pre-K continues…the Exploration! 
 

Pre-K News 

 Ms. Hayward’s and Ms. Lewis’ Intensive Pre-K classes will be working on the Toy 

Unit in the month of December. Students will explore toys, cause and reaction and 

learn to play functionally with toys. This unit includes holidays in which the focus is 

toys/ presents (Christmas, Hanukah and Kwanzaa). Students with disabilities sometimes 

have difficulty using toys appropriately and using free time in a purposeful manner. 

They will be are exposed to a variety of toys and games to identify toys, categorize toys, 

and participate in whole group activities that address initiating play, problem solving 

with peers, sharing, and turn taking. Because practice makes perfect, we are asking that 

the parents continue to help their child to practice writing letters, counting, using books 

properly and practice safety precautions when using scissors to cut. 

 Pre-K specialized classes will be focusing on the Festival of Lights. We will be learning about the culture of the people who celebrate the 

holidays upon us. The Holidays of Christmas Dec. 25th, Hanukkah Dec. 22
nd

, and Kwanzaa Dec.26th. We will be singing songs, making 

fun activities and learning about the interesting things each holiday has to offer. We will also be reviewing the last 10 letters of our 3 

thematic units and the Math skills learned.   

Head Start will continue to work on the Balls Unit. Children love to play with balls.  They throw, catch, kick, and roll them with endless 

delight. Children learn how natural forces, such as gravity and friction, affect the movement of balls, marbles, and all other rolling 

objects. This curriculum study shows how to use balls to help children explore all areas of learning including literacy, math, and 

technology as they investigate.   

 

 

 

 

 



Home Activity 1- Write the following poem on poster board and point to the words as you read them aloud.   

Little ball, little ball, round as can be,  

Bounce, bounce, bounce, right back to me. 

Little ball, little ball, smooth as can be. 

Roll, roll, roll, right back to me. 

Little ball 1-2-3 

Home Activity 2- Have your child bounce a ball and count how many times they can bounce it! 

 

  

 



The Adventure continues in Kindergarten…We Ready! 
 

Dear Parents, 

Can you believe our first semester is gone??? With that in mind we need to make sure that your 

student is getting ready to be promoted to First grade. Please make sure to continue support 

your child at home making sure he/she does the homework and reads a book every night with 

the support of an adult, and that he/she attends school every day and on time.   

December promises to be a short and busy month. Be sure to support your child learning 

during our winter break by: 

• Identifying, counting, comparing and writing numbers 0-10 

• Recognizing and writing uppercase and lowercase letters 

• Identifying beginning and ending sounds in words 

• High frequency (sight words) 

• Read every night and retell the story (beginning, middle, end of story, characters and setting) 

In Math we will be learning how to add. At home please review addition facts, so your child is fluent with adding numbers with sums 

equal to 5 without the use of objects (i.e. cubes, drawing circles, or counting on fingers).  

In social studies your child will be learning about the holidays people celebrate around the world. 

As always, do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher with questions or concerns.  

 

The Kindergarten Team.  

 

 

   



 

 The Adventure continues in 1st Grade…Explore & Learn! 
 

Second quarter is here!  Here are a few things to remember: 

• Please make sure your child is completing assigned work and completing it independently.  

If your child needs help, ask questions that will lead him/her to find the answers. 

• Please check your child’s COURSE PROGRESS in each CANVAS COURSE daily.  This 

is your best way to stay informed as to what is happening in class. 

• Second quarter conferences are happening!  If you did not meet with your child’s teacher 

first quarter, please be on the lookout for those conference request emails and make every 

attempt to keep assigned appointments. 

• Speaking of emails… it is VERY important that you are checking your emails 

frequently for new information from our school and your child’s teacher. 

• Studying is a part of doing spelling work!  Don’t let your child just do the writing part.  

Good habits start now!  Make sure he/she is practicing spelling the words, especially 

now that we are getting into 4 and 5 letter words! 

• Reading should be taking place every night.  Fifteen minutes a day… that’s all it takes!  

And don’t forget… let your child struggle to figure out words.  It’s part of reading!  

Remind him/her to use strategies taught in class in order to figure out unknown 

words. 

Happy Holidays and best wishes for a wonderful 2021! 

 

How to study  

spelling words: 

 

Read the word. 

Spell the word. 

Cover the word. 

Spell the word. 

Spell the word. 

Spell the word. 

Repeat with the next word. 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 The Adventure continues in 2nd Grade…. Ready, Set, Go! 

 
                                                               

 

In December 2
nd

 graders will be focusing on the following.  

For Reading, we will be identifying and defining unfamiliar words, 

recognizing and using text features as well as identify the main 

purpose of a text, including what the author wants to answer, 

explain, or describe. 

In Language Arts, for Phonics we will be focusing compounds, words ending with le and 

the hard and soft sounds of c and g. In Grammar, we will be wrapping up verbs and will 

work with adjectives. This month we will continue writing narrative pieces. 

For Math, we will continue adding 2-digit numbers. 

For Science, we will be covering the following topics: Force and Motion.   

For Social Studies, we will be covering Civics and Government.  

 

  



The 3rd Grade Adventure continues: Our students are READY! 
  

 

 

It’s hard to believe that the year is coming to an 

end. The third-grade team want to wish you all 

a happy and healthy Holiday Season. We 

wanted to thank you all for your support during 

these unprecedented times and looking forward 

to a New Year full of health, love, and 

happiness.  

Reading: Doing the past few months, we have been learning all about Informational Text. Starting in December, we are now 

switching the focus to Literature. Literature standards deal with made up stories. They have characters, settings, problems, and 

solutions as well as so much more! This month we will be focusing on Literal and Non-Literal Language, plays/dramas, stories, 

and poetry. Please remember to have your child read every single day as well as go on I-Ready for 15-20 minutes daily for 

Reading. 

Language Arts: Have you noticed your child’s vocabulary improving? We have seen the difference!! Each week students are 

delving more into context clues to understand unfamiliar words and using them to express their opinions and expand on their 

answers on assignments and classroom discussions. The next few weeks we will focus on prefixes and suffixes to help with 

students' abilities to use words they already know to create different words. We will also be discussing multi-meaning words and 

giving students the ability to expand on their knowledge even greater. In grammar, we will be continuing to learn parts of speech 

and abstract/plural nouns. Not only does this help our students with their verbal vocabulary but help them to become better 

writers!  

Math: What are we up to in math? During the past few months, we learned addition, 

subtraction, rounding, and multiplication strategies. This month, we will be learning 

how multiplication and division are related and use the same strategies we learned 

with multiplication but in an inverse way to learn division. Please keep having your 

child practice their times table, complete 50 minutes of I-Ready and pass a minimum 

C
urriculum

 F
ocus 



of two lessons per week. The skills learned with I-Ready will help them tremendously and the timetables are essential for success in every 

grade level starting with third.  

Social Studies: There is so much we are learning with social studies. So far, we have learned the five regions of the United States, the 

importance of maps, and continents and oceans and how to identify them on a map. This month we will be learning about the US, 

Mexico, Caribbean, and Canada cultures. Please stay tuned to special projects coming up! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



The 4th Grade Adventure continues…Here we go! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For the month of December our students will be focusing on the following materials: 

Integrated Literacy:  Fourth graders will be focusing on comparing and contrasting different points of view from which stories are 

narrated, including the difference between first- and third person narrations.  In addition, students will be able to explain major differences 

between poems and dramas, as well as, refer to structural elements of a poem and drama. In Science, students will learn that Energy 

Transfer and Transformations, is the Law of Conservation of Energy.  They will learn all about how energy is conserved as it transfers 

from one object to another and from one form to another. 

Writing:  Our wonderful writers will begin writing 4-paragraph essays, that includes an introduction, two-body paragraphs, and a 

conclusion. The focus will be on writing informative essays using 

textual evidence to support the main ideas.   

 

 

 



Math:  The focus will be on fraction equivalence and comparison, as well as, adding and subtraction fractions. 

Students will learn what a fraction consists of and be able to explain the difference between a denominator, 

numerator, and equivalent fractions. Furthermore, fourth graders will be exposed to Math on the Spot and will 

watch animated math models videos. 

 
 

PARENTS: As a reminder, please ensure that your child logs into Canvas every day, check their CANVAS INBOX, READ 

ANNOUCEMENTS, and complete ALL assignments by the DUE DATE. It is imperative to have your child access I-Ready Reading and 

Math to practice skills for at least 20 minutes EVERY NIGHT. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact your child’s teacher. 
  



The 5th Grade Adventure continues…Ready, Set, Learn! 

 

       Fifth Grade’s Fantastic 2020 Adventure Wraps Up 

 We can’t believe it, but we are almost halfway through the school year! As we approach the 

halfway mark, the students are going to be pushed to ensure they are grasping the necessary 

components of fifth grade to prepare for middle school.  

Middle school is fast approaching and we will be doing everything we can to ensure your 

student is ready to embark on that next adventure. In addition to the four core subjects, we are 

placing emphasis on skills that will compel them to be self-governing thinkers. As your 

students prepare for the transition to Middle School, teachers will be placing more 

responsibilities to ensure they can organize themselves to be successful in their endeavors. 

Fifth grade is the year to dig 

deep into our curriculum 

including writing essays, determining the author’s point for writing, 

developing and supporting opinions, deepening our mathematical 

understanding, and heavily increasing our science literacy. As we are 

now deep into our adventure, assessments and independent work have 

increased. Students were administered the I-ready standards mastery for 

both reading and math on grade level standards. Students should be 

scoring at 65% or higher on the assessments. Please contact your child’s 

teacher to get a snapshot as to where your student is scoring. Below is 

the academic focus for the month of December. Attendance and daily 

participation are imperative to your student’s success. Please check your 

students’ progress through Pinnacle to ensure they are completing the 

activities assigned.  

 

 

 



Integrated Literacy:  

In Literacy, we are beginning our third, challenging, unit. This unit we will dive into the depths of nonfiction elements, the students will 

explore word meaning through texts on topics relevant to the fifth grade. Additionally, the students will begin to deconstruct the articles 

they read by determining the type of text structure: cause and effect, problem and solution, compare and contrast, and sequence. The 

students will look at why an author organizes texts in such fashion. Finally, the students will be able to dig deeper into history by 

exploring firsthand and secondhand accounts of events.   

Additionally, students will be continue learning how to write informative essays, using textual evidence to support the main ideas. As part 

of our integrated literacy curriculum students will learn about the three branches of government and animal adaptations.  

Math: 

In Math, students will learn to work fractions. This unit will begin with equivalency and comparing fractions, and then will dive into 

adding and subtracting fractions. They will wrap the unit up learning how to multiply and divide fractions within word problems and 

when given the equation. Students who are not yet fluent in their multiplication 

and division facts (0-12) should continue to practice these nightly.  Additionally, 

students will learn strategies to solve comparison word problems.  

Science: 

In Science, students will wrap up their learning of our solar system, the phases 

of the moon (lunar calendar), and Earth’s movements. Creating a moon tracker 

is a fun (COVID safe way) to reinforce this skill. The students will then 

transition into renewable verse non-renewable resources. Finally, they will 

begin to explore electric circuits, energy, and current. Vocabulary is a critical 

component of understanding the fifth-grade science curriculum and will be 

built upon each week. Teachers will be completing an interactive simulation for 

circuits and electrical currents at the end of the unit. 

The fifth-grade curriculum is fast-paced, but exciting for students. Parents, 

please be on the look out to schedule conferences with your student’s teacher. 

It is imperative that we are all on the same page! Please ensure that teachers 

have an active way to communicate with parents/guardians. If you have any 

questions or concern, please contact your child’s teacher through their 

preferred method-each teacher has a ‘contact me’ tab on their Canvas Page.  



 The reading Adventure continues…Reading is all Around! 

 

  Reading Corner 

Winter break means a well-deserved reprieve from schoolwork and daily 

obligations.  However, before you know it, the holidays will be over and it will 

be back to the bus stop, car loop – and of course, eLearning.  To prepare for a 

smooth re-entry and a successful semester, don't let school skills like reading 

and writing slide completely during winter break.  Try these family-friendly 

activities to keep skills sharp: 

Read for pleasure.  

Whether your child is in the mood for holiday stories, winter break provides 

the perfect opportunity to stash schoolbooks and read for fun.  Encourage 

relatives to give books as holiday gifts or gather somewhere comfortable to take 

turns reading books. 

Make the most of car rides.  

Turn the drive to or from a holiday get-together into an opportunity to practice reading strategies and letters and sounds.  Don’t forget to 

allow your child to summarize what they’ve read to you.  Ask questions.   

By generating questions, students become aware of whether they can answer the 

questions and if they understand what they are reading.  Students learn to ask themselves 

questions that require them to combine information from different segments of text.  For 

example, students can be taught to ask main idea questions that relate to important 

information in a text.  

 

 

 



Have a family game night.  

Chances are many of your family's favorite board and card games reinforce skills such as reading, and writing.  Gather the group to play 

games you usually don’t have time for on school nights.  

I-Ready 

You and your students have a well-deserved break approaching. It’s important to rest and reconnect, but there may be time for students 

to keep the learning going. I-Ready can help! Students can continue to work on their lessons, practice fluency with Learning Games, and 

engage their families in their progress. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  



 



 



  



Let the math Adventure continue…Math is all Around! 

Math Corner 

It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas, around Broadview Elementary School.  I 

am so proud of the outstanding math improvement on I-ready.  Let the Holidays be 

a time of learning. Spend time cooking with your families, learn how to read recipes 

while learning to use measurement cups to improve your measuring skills. I am 

looking forward to seeing you after the New Year. 

A few tips to remember as you are working to improve your math skills: 

1. Double-check Your Answers-math is easy to check. Addition check with 

subtraction. Subtraction check with addition. Multiplication check with division. 

Division check with multiplication.  

2. 3
rd

-5
th

 Take Practice Tests @ fsaassessments.org-One of the best strategies for preparing for the FSA is taking practice tests to 

familiarize yourself with the structure and content of the test itself. The FSA website provides multiple practice tests and guides 

you can use to start growing more confident with the layout and general content of the test. Make sure to time yourself and do 

different problems and prompts to grow your knowledge base. 

3. Paying Attention and Practice Matters-Make sure you are paying attention online and taking notes daily. The more you 

practice the more you learn. Make time to practice basic multiplication/division skills 3
rd

, 4
th

, and 5
th

 graders. K-2 work on your 

addition/subtraction skills. 

4. Believe in yourself!!!! You can do it!  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Using the Alphabet chart and the values of the letter, add to find the value of these Holiday 

words. Ask your parents for help.  

Example: JOY= 10+ 15+25=50 

 

1. LOVE=    2. KIND=   3. PEACE= 

4. FAMILY=    5. GIFTS=   6. HAPPY= 

 

.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

1. Problem Solving-Problem solving is a fundamental means of developing mathematical knowledge at any level.  

Problem solving gives students a context to help them make sense out of the mathematics they are learning. 

Problems can be used to introduce new concepts and extend previously learned knowledge.  Below are the 

school-wide problem steps we will follow at Broadview. Parents please help your students by having them 

follow these steps when they are problem solving at home.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

2. Fluency-We define math fluency as the ability to perform mathematical problems accurately and quickly.  

Mathematical fluency is a required component in state educational standards as well as in Common Core 

standards.  Math fluency has four parts to it: accuracy, automaticity, rate, and flexibility.  Students can 

improve their fluency by making or buying  flashcards and practice on free websites like xtramath.com, 

flashcards.com, and I-Ready Fluency. Fluency should be practice for 10- 15 minutes daily.  

 

 

 

 



 

3. Concrete Representional Representation Model for Math-Concrete Representational Abstract (CRA) is a 

three step instructional approach that has been found to be highly effective in teaching math concepts. It 

is known as the “symbolic” stage and involves using only numbers and symbols to solve a math problem. When 

your child is working at home give them real items they can touch, feel, and count to understand the math 

they are learning. Seeing math really help children understand the concepts.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The guidance Adventure continues…Supporting all Journeys! 
 

Dear Parents: 

This month we are focusing on Kindness as the Character Trait.  A caring person is 

considerate, kind, compassionate and generous. A caring person considers how 

decisions, words and actions are likely to affect other people. Remind your child that 

they have the power to brighten someone else’s day through a simple act of 

kindness.  

Random acts of kindness go a long way!  By displaying kindness, your child could be 

rewarded by their teacher!  Each month, one student is chosen as the Kid of 

Character.  Here are some ways to practice being kind with your child: 

❖ Write a ‘thank you’ letter to your teacher 

❖ Work extra hard this week 

❖ Volunteer to help clean a classroom or do another chore around school  

❖ Make a big card for your teacher 

❖ Pay attention in class 

❖ SMILE 

❖ Surprise your teacher with a delicious treat 

❖ Make a positive sign to hand on a door at school 

❖ Bring a flower to your teacher, the front office staff, or any staff member 

❖ Share appreciation messages each day 
  

Ms. McGowan, Guidance Counselor 

 
 

  

  



 

The ESE Adventure continues…All learners engaged! 
Dear Broadview Families,  

Can you believe that Christmas is only a few short weeks away? This is my 

favorite time of the year! The weather gets a little cooler, Christmas décor 

abounds in our communities, and our children light up with excitement!  

Before you know it, we will be on our 2-week Christmas break. While your 

children may not be in school, the learning does not have to stop! This time 

with your child is a great opportunity for you to support and continue 

practicing some of the skills that our amazing SLPs, Ms. Tow and Ms. Sotus, 

as well as Mrs. Lautenschlager, our phenomenal ESE Support Facilitator, 

have been working on with your kids! Here are a few Christmas related 

activities that you can engage in with your children over the holiday break:  

1- Keep your kiddos moving with these Brain Break Gross Motor Ideas by Pink Oatmeal 

https://www.pinkoatmeal.com/christmas-brain-breaks-and-gross-motor-ideas/ 

2- Keep your kiddos talking with these speech therapy holiday themed activities:  

https://thedabblingspeechie.com/2015/12/holiday-speech-therapy-activities/ 

3- Keep the math going with these fun skip-counting activities  

https://www.howweelearn.com/christmas-skip-counting-games-kids/ 

4- Looking for some occupational therapy Christmas fun? Take a look at this:  

https://www.theottoolbox.com/occupational-therapy-christmas-activities-calendar 

5- Let’s keep our kids’ writing and reading skills strong with these activities: 

https://www.kitchentableclassroom.com/christmas-book/ 

https://jenniferfindley.com/candy-cane-activities-upper-elementary-free/#comment-1867 

 

Happy Holidays and Happy New Year! 

Mrs. Brown, ESE Specialist 

 

https://www.pinkoatmeal.com/christmas-brain-breaks-and-gross-motor-ideas/
https://thedabblingspeechie.com/2015/12/holiday-speech-therapy-activities/
https://www.howweelearn.com/christmas-skip-counting-games-kids/
https://www.theottoolbox.com/occupational-therapy-christmas-activities-calendar
https://www.kitchentableclassroom.com/christmas-book/
https://jenniferfindley.com/candy-cane-activities-upper-elementary-free/#comment-1867


  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 


